
Medina County Local Emergency Planning Committee 

Meeting Minutes for May 3rd 2018 

 

 

LEPC Members 
Andie Atkins – First Aid 
Mark Albrecht – Industry 
Jim Baird - Fire 
Anthony Dattilo – Industry 
Christina Fozio - EMA 
Adam Friedrick – Elected Official 
Colin Johnson – Health 
Brad Karns – Law 

Ben Nau – EMA 
Dave Rickon – Community Group 
William Ryan – First Aid 
Mike Salamone - Transportation 
Greg Smith – Hospital/Hazmat 
Wally Sobczyk – EMA 
Alliss Strogin – Community Group 
Matt Sturgeon - EMA 

 

Guests 
Fred Romeo – ODNR Oil & Gas 
Claudia Judele – EMA Intern 
Frank Blair - DHS 

Bob Zehentbauer – OEMA 
Ian Martin – EMA Intern 
Nic Goebeler - DHS 

 

 

Anthony Dattilo called the meeting to order at 0830 

 

Motion to approve March Meeting Minutes made by Mark Albrecht, second by Mike Salamone approved by all. 

Public Comment 

• No public comment 

A special presentation was given by the Department of Homeland Security - Office of Infrastructure Protection on the 

Chemical Facilities Anti-Terrorism Standards (CFATS) Program. 

Christina Fozio 

• The LEPC Exercise will be on June 27th at 6pm. It will be a tabletop exercise involving the Medina County Fair. 

Additional details and invitations will be sent. Ben & Matt are players this year. 

Ben Nau 

• We received the following spill report since the last meeting 

o None 

• One 30-day follow-up report(s) were received 

• All Hazards Conference: Thursday Sept. 13th Summit County Health Department. It is now a tri county 

conference between Medina, Summit, & Stark. Next year the conference will be in Stark County. 

• SKYWARN Training: Tuesday May 15th at 6:30pm at Medina County Career Center. It is a free storm spotter 

trailing put on by the National Weather Service. 

Greg Smith 

• Greg gave the attached Hazmat Report  

o Notable items: 

▪ There has been one incident, an officer phone consult 



▪ We are still trying to find a hazmat technician class. There are 5 people on the team that need to 

take it. 

Once Around 

Alliss Strogin 

• Alliss said she has received 3 phone calls from EMA’s recently asking about CARE in Medina County 

William Ryan 

• OSRT had their spring exercise. It was in Dover this year. 

• OSRT has obtained a new command trailer 

Dave Rickon 

• In early April the Communications Unit had a communications test between Medina Hospital, Lodi Hospital, 

Wadsworth Medical Center, and EMA. Repeated and non-repeated frequencies were tested. Dave is currently 

working on an AAR. 

Brad Karns 

• The Biological Workshop discussed at the last meeting has been postponed until fall. 

Fred Romeo 

• On February 15th in Belmont County there was a loss of well control which resulted in a full blowout. There were 

no injuries, however there was a 1-mile evacuation and the incident lasted 20 days. 

Bob Zehentbauer 

• There is a presidential declaration for the flooding along the Ohio River, this has opened up FEMA funds that we 

can use for a mitigation project. 

Adam Friedrick 

• NEXUS pipeline construction is in progress, it has been relatively quiet 

Wally Sobczyk 

• The All Hazards team has 2 new team members 

• Structural Collapse training has been classroom based to try and get more of our team up to the operations level 

• The trailer for the swift water team has been purchased 

Anthony Dattilo 

• On June 30th OEPA is starting an E-manifest system for hazardous waste transport 

Jim Baird 

• Assistant Chief Barber has retired from Brunswick Fire Department. Josh Erskine is the new assistant chief and is 

the Fire Marshall for Brunswick. 

Adjourn at 0908 Motion made by Mark Albrecht, second by Adam Friedrick 


